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I'm writing to explain why I have asked to have the crown removed from tooth 14 as soon as possible 
and replaced, for now, with a temporary crown.

This crown has bothered me, off and on, since it was first put in my mouth in 2014; sometimes it 
bothers me a great deal - feels very uncomfortable. Right now, the tooth and the left side of my neck 
directly beneath the tooth feels inflamed and uncomfortable. This is not normal and there can be no 
good intent behind it. I not only have a transponder in this tooth but there are also many in my neck - I 
have video showing this.

In 2017 I used a good quality bug detector in my mouth and found that the crown was emitting high 
frequency pings. At that time I called Willamette Dental to complain, and to ask who had manufactured 
the crown. I was told the crown had been manufactured by Willamette Dental. As soon as I made the 
call, I stopped detecting pings from the tooth, and it felt better for a while, so I hoped the problem was 
solved.

In 2018 I began to receive more information about this and other radio-frequency activated devices in 
my body. Earlier this year I was made to understand that this crown was a problem, and I should have it 
replaced. When I tried to do this, I was told that rather than replace the crown, I would need an 
extraction. However, because of the size of this tooth, this poses a whole new set of problems.

I have reason not to fully trust the advice I've been getting from dentists and doctors. I've been told 
many things over the past several years which are not true, and many falsehoods have been put into my 
medical records as well. That's why rather than getting an extraction, I'd like to hedge my bets for a 
while with a temporary crown which will buy me some time to address other issues including issues 
around my health and dental care. The main thing is, I cannot have this crown in my mouth anymore. 
I've learned that the people who put the transponder into the crown, and/or others, intend to use it as an 
assassination device by radiating the area around it with frequency-based weaponry.

I do not have video of myself detecting the frequencies in this crown, but I did detect them, and I do 
have video of myself detecting other frequencies in my neck and head.  

I feel that the reasons I have just given should be more than adequate reason to remove this crown as 
quickly as possible. Other issues can be sorted out. 

Sincerely,

Erika Meyer


